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DearChairmanManning:

I haverecentlyreceiveda greatdealofpublic commentover potentialenvironmental
threatscausedby therecentproliferationin Illinois of new,naturalgas-fired,peak-load
electricalpowergeneratingfacilities, knownas “peakerplants.” TheIllinois Environmental
ProtectionAgencycurrentlyreviewsproposedpeakerplantsfor compliancewith Federalair
emissionrequirements.In responseto a recentinquiry, theUnited StatesEnvironmental
ProtectionAgencyconfirmedthat Illinois EPA is applying thoserequirementsappropriately.
Given thepublic interestin peakerplants,however,I also believeit would bebeneficialfor the
Illinois Pollution ControlBoardto conductinquiry hearingson theissue,pursuantto the
Board’sauthorityundertheIllinois EnvironmentalProtectionAct andregulationspromulgated
thereunder.Accordingly, I requestthattheBoardhold public hearingsandrequestpublic
commenton thefollowing issues:

1. Do peakerplantsneedto be regulatedmorestrictly thanIllinois’ currentair quality
statutesandregulationsprovide?

2. Do peakerplantsposeauniquethreat,or agreaterthreatthanother typesof State-
regulatedfacilities, with respectto air pollution, noisepollution, or groundwateror
surfacewaterpollution?

3. Shouldnewor expandingpeakerplantsbesubjectto siting requirementsbeyond
applicablelocalzoningrequirements?



4. If theBoarddeterminesthatpeakerplantsshould bemorestrictly regulatedor
restricted,shouldadditionalregulationsor restrictionsapply to currentlypermitted
facilities or only to newfacilitiesandexpansions?

5. How do otherstatesregulateorrestrictpeakerplants?

I have asked the Directors of the Illinois Departmentof Natural Resources,Illinois
Departmentof Commerce& Community Affairs and the Illinois Departmentof Nuclear
Safety, and the Chairmanof the Illinois CommerceCommission,to have membersof their
respectivestaffsappearbeforethe Boardandparticipatein theseproceedingsto helpdevelopa
completerecord. Illinois EPA Director Tom Skinnerstandsreadyto havehis staff appearand
participateaswell.

At theconclusionof the Board’sproceedings,I askthat the Boardissuea writtendecision,
available to the public, in which the Board makes its findings, basedon the evidenceand
public commentreceived.I askthat the Board’s decisioninclude the Board’srecommendation
on whetherany additional requirementsshould be imposedon peakerplants to safeguardthe
environmentand, if so, whetherfuture rulemaking or legislative action is appropriateto
accomplishthat objective.

,,~erely,~

GEORGEH. RYAN
Governor

cc: ThomasV. Skinner
Director, Illinois EnvironmentalProtectionAgency
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